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Bullet Points from our MINUTES 08-15-19
Present:  Mister, Donna, Tammy, Jerry, Andrea Goudge, Diane K, Bruce, Andrea Goff, Paul, Jen & Diane V.  Donna has Gretchen’s proxy & Jen has Bob’s proxy.  
Absent:  Tara, Bob, Karin, Gretchen, & Claude
Guests:  Mackenzie Reiss, Kelly Addy, & Rebekah 
Meeting was called to order at 12:03 pm with a quorum. 
Partnership – Bruce reported that the first postcard was close to being finished & should be mailed out on 8/26.  Jen mentioned that there will be approximately 300 extra postcards for Board members to hand out.  Bruce stated that there will be two letters mailed out; one to lifetime partners to explain the changes & the second to the new partners.  Bruce agreed to be the conduit for any new partners & will get the paperwork to them after joining.  It was discussed as to what the partnership year would be.  It was decided to have the partnership year be from June 1 to May 31.  Donna moved that there should be two postcards sent out in close succession – one in September & the next in October.  Then Paul’s year end giving letter will go out mid-November.  Mister seconded and all approved unanimously. 
Nature Trails Project – Paul reported that PacifiCorp has authorized CFBB to start fundraising & getting donations for the new trail project.  Diane Conradi will likely be the one to do this.  Paul has gone back & forth with PacifiCorp to make sure they are keeping up their end of the lease agreement.  They need to upgrade the signage at the spillway & also take care of the promised improvements to the east end “handicap” access.  Paul asked the Board how hard he should be pushing for the new trail system.  The consensus of the Board was that nothing should be done to jeopardize the existing trail & PacifiCorp should complete their promises on the current trail first.
Parking Lot – Walter is set to put in the retaining wall.
Storage Shed – Rebekah reported that this has been taken care of.  All the CFBB stuff will be consolidated & put to one side of the shed.  This will allow for the Senior Center to have the other half for their storage needs.
Street Striping – Paul asked if everyone thought it would be necessary to stripe Grand Avenue.  The consensus was that the striping is fine for now as Summer is almost over, but this should be a priority starting next Spring.  There was a question about the plans for Bigfork Water & Sewer replacing the water lines.   This will likely happen during the fall of next year.
Meeting adjourned at 12:59.
